
West Coast Swimming Club President’s Report at the 2013 Annual General Meeting

The 2012/ 2013 swimming season has certainly been a busy and very long season covering from May 2012 through to September 2013 bringing our Club into alignment with the Swimming SA calendar. Personally it has been a very steep learning curve both as a member of the Club as well as filling the very large shoes as President, taking over the reigns from Mark Andrews.

I am very proud of the ongoing efforts of the committee, many of whom are long time contributors at committee level. Each member has taken on their own responsibilities and more, with a minimum of fuss and a whole lot of enthusiasm.

Looking back at the committee minutes over the 18 month period that I have been President, the committee has worked hard to make the following improvements to the Club. Some of these include the:

1.1. Creation of job descriptions for committee members, making expectations of their roles clearer

1.2. Swimming Club members voting for the election of Club Captains with clear role statements as to the expectations for Captains.

1.3. Invitation for Club Captains to attend Committee meetings

1.4. Adopting a three year strategic plan. 

1.4.1. I am pleased to add that many strategies have already been adopted or plans are in place to achieve these initiatives within the agreed time line. Copies of the strategic plan are available upon request

1.5. Upgrade of the starting blocks including the sponsorship from a number of local businesses to supplement the purchase costs. These blocks have been a very public improvement of our facilities and I am sure that the swimmers have noticed how much more effective and more importantly, safer, the new blocks are.  Sponsors are proudly displayed on each of our blocks.

1.6. Sponsorship of todays trophies and medals. Thank you to Brett Channon at Beaurepaires, Port Lincoln for his contribution to the majority of the cost of today’s trophies and medals.

1.7. Membership of the Port Lincoln City Council’s Pool Working Party.

1.7.1. To add a note to this dot point, I wish to let the Club’s membership know that this working party has been a very important step in the process of gaining community support for the new pool. I know that as Club representatives on the group, Brett Howell and Carol Veldhuyzen have both been frustrated by the bureaucracy of the process, but I have no doubt that their work on the working party has made a difference for the town and specifically our Swimming Club. Thank you to both of you.

1.8. Lobbying the Swimming SA Board to adopt a three year plan for SA Country Standard times making it easier for country clubs to plan their involvement in the Country Championships. This argument is still in progress but we are hoping to win over the next 12 months! Our Club plans to nominate potential members to the SA Countries Committee to further lobby our position.  It is the Committee’s opinion that West Coast Swimming Club continues to be an active participant of SA Country Championships and that we not be displaced because of metropolitan politics.

1.9. Local training and development opportunities for volunteer coaches and officials. Carol has further news of this during today.

1.10. Amazing development of the Club’s website and inclusion of social media applications to enhance the communication between members. To have these in place and regularly updated is a huge plus. We now have a footprint in the World Wide Web which is a great advertisement for new or prospective members. Sonia Ford has been the driving force behind this initiative and I would like to publicly thank her for her work in this area.

1.11. This final point is obvious. It has been great to access this wonderful facility at Boston Bay Winery. I would like to say thank you to the Ford family and in particular Sonia for her forward planning in securing the date and her time and efforts in making today a reality.

I would like to make a special mention to Meagan Fitzpatrick who has been our enthusiastic and very accurate Treasurer since 2010, at least three years of which she did not have any child of her own swimming in our Club. She has managed our money with professionalism.  She has always made sure monies owed have been paid to our Club and has paid our outstanding accounts on time, making sure West Coast Swimming Club has no outstanding debts. Thank you Meagan for all of your time and efforts. Your dedication towards our Club has not gone unnoticed. Meagan gave the Committee notice of her intention to not stand for reelection for this role and I would encourage any member of our Club to consider this important role. I am sure that Meagan would be prepared to handover gradually if necessary.

Having spoken to long term members of the Club, coaching has been and always will be a very strong focal point for our swimmers. There is no doubt that the continued drive of our long term Head Coach, Carol Veldhuyzen goes well beyond the call of duty. This very demanding and at times overwhelming job has been critical for the Club to ‘punch above its weight’ and I would like to  both personally and on behalf of the Club thank Carol for her dedication, planning, delivery and review of the sessions that she continues to provide to our swimmers. We are lucky to have such an experienced, highly accredited, nationally recognized coach in our Club. Any communication that I have had with Carol has been most importantly swimmer focussed, linked with the long term future of our Club and always promoting swimming both locally, statewide and even nationally. Carol we are very lucky to have you and as President I would like to publicly thank you. As a side note, I have never had regular emails from anyone at 5:30 in the morning. To remind you Carol, most normal people are still asleep at this time!

To add to the previous point, a number of volunteer coaches have really stepped up this season as Carol has needed to spend time away from Port Lincoln for personal reasons and the single most pleasing thing from my point of view for the season has been the willingness for volunteer coaches to ‘step up’ and deliver the planned sessions.  Supporting each other in the sessions has also been a critical factor in making sure our swimmers continue their training. The hours are often ugly, the pay is non existent, the ‘thank yous’ are few and far between and our volunteer coaches have been willing to ‘hold the fort’ while Carol has been absent. As President, thank you to all of you.

I would like to acknowledge families of our swimmers who have travelled long distances over the last season to make sure that our Club is represented at Carnivals.  It is beneficial for our swimmers and our Club to be represented at Carnivals.  The manner in which our swimmers have conducted themselves is a credit to themselves both personally and on behalf of the Club.  It has further enhanced our reputation as a family-friendly, sporting based volunteer organization.  Thank you to parents who have volunteered their time at these Carnivals to make them run smoothly.  Thank you to our swimmers for wearing our West Coast Swimming Club cap with pride.

Having reviewed the past season, I would like to make one particular observation and one recommendation for the up coming season. The Club’s finances remain in the black but I would like the membership to note that the Club has spent more money than it has received. This observation is not a criticism of the past committee but obviously this is not a positive long term practice. In my opinion, expenditure is not to be questioned but income received needs to be improved. The Club has not fundraised in any significant sense for the past season and I believe that this needs to change in the new season. Fundraising is important for the Club to have the ability to invest in itself and a great opportunity for members to financially support the Club other than their own membership fees. I would like to put to the AGM that a specific ‘Sponsorship Coordinator’ role be included on the new committee. I hope that this last point promotes discussion within the membership.

I  will take this opportunity however to acknowledge sponsors of our Club which includes Eagle Boys, McDonalds, Mortlock Clinic, Bendigo Bank, Sarin Group, Elders, Home Timber and Hardware, Mogas Regional, CEG, Boston Bay Wines, Beaurepaires, Lincoln Rural Supplies and Jumana Engineering.

I would like Club members know that I am willing to stand as President of the West Coast Swimming Club for the 2013/ 2014 season. I am proud of the work that the past Committee has done over their time in office over the past season and look forward to the opportunity to further enhance the opportunities that our swimmers have in this region, at state level and hopefully nationally.

I declare all committee positions open for election.

Yours Sincerely,
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Todd George

2012/ 2013 President West Coast Swimming Club

22nd September, 2013
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